Minutes of Partnership Working Group (PWG) Meeting

Kansas City, MO

July 26, 2005
Attendance:  Jeff Gilmour, Dick Wootton, James Wade, Gary Cunningham, Mike Harrington, Karen Kubena, Alfred Parks, Jim Wangberg, Ian Maw, Lee Sommers, Onuma Okezie, Reg Gomes, Pat Sobrero, Leon Slaughter

November 2004 meeting minutes

Motion made and passed to approve minutes.

Status of the PWG
A request was sent to the Policy Board of Directors that the PWG be a committee under their domain.  The PBD decided that the PWG was best served by remaining a committee under ECOP, ESCOP, ACOP, ICOP, and CSREES.

New Director’s Workshop
Workshop was held Dec 8-9, 2004 in Washington, DC and the event also included an orientation program for CSREES National Program Leaders with about 120 attending.  The PWG will sponsor this event in alternate years so next workshop will be in 2006. An evaluation was conducted and Jim Wangberg agreed to summarize the survey results and share them with the PWG.  One suggestion to improve the workshop was the inclusion of more breakout sessions.  The following committee was appointed to organize the 2006 New Deans/Directors Workshop – James Wade, Ian Maw, and Gary Cunningham.

Futuring Activities
Pat Sobrero distributed a summary of the evaluations from the Futuring Workshop held in Roanoke in May.  The workshop tended to focus on extension issues because most of the participants were from extension.  The May timeframe eliminated many teaching faculty due to scheduling conflicts, final exams, or commencement ceremonies.  The workshop curriculum requires a minimum of 2 days so this activity requires a standalone meeting.  The documents developed by the participants will be edited and shared with the system.  We decided that a follow-up workshop should be considered in 2007 and that we will consider potential dates at our November 2004 PWG meeting.

PWG Publication

Karen Kubena followed-up with the ag journalism unit at Texas A&M to determine if they had interest in cooperating with a publication project; they were not interested.  Karen suggested that we use a Zoomerang survey to determine the feasibility of and audience for a PWG publication.  Mike Harrington and Karen Kubena will develop a survey and report back at a future meeting.

Status of Partnership

Can we improve the partnership?  One issue identified was the need to develop personal contacts between staff in land-grants and staff in CSREES.  One possibility is to assign a NPL to each campus which would enhance communication and understanding.  Gary Cunningham indicated that he would discuss with CSREES administration and see how such a program could be implemented.  Related topics were a ‘reverse IPA’ program where a CSRESS NPL would spend a leave at a campus or that each campus could identify a ‘campus USDA liaison.  We also asked Gary if he could obtain a copy of Colien Hefferan’s talk that was presented at this Joint COPs meeting.

Next Meeting

PWG meeting will follow the NASULGC meeting in Washington, DC on November 15.  We will meet from 3:30 pm – 9 pm following ECOP meeting.  Ian Maw, Mike Harrington, and Gary Cunningham will develop an agenda for the meeting.

Tentative agenda items for November meeting in Washington DC 


Futuring


New Director’s Workshop


PWG officer appointments


Modify rules of operation to allow rotating officers

